
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/484)  PROGRAMME – Internal Product 
 
 
Senator Ludwig (Written) asked: 
 
What accessibility testing of the website was done and what were the points of failure 
prior to this change in access for FOI documents? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The webguide.gov.au site states that while PDFs are not strictly compliant with 
WCAG 2.0, they are acceptable if an alternative compliant format is provided, such as 
HTML or contact details to obtain a document are published. 


